

## **Greatstone Primary School NEWSLETTER**

19th March 2021

## **OUR EASTER PLANS**

It has been so lovely to have the children back in school, we have missed them so much. STEM week was a great success thanks to the due diligence of staff, and an incredible 'can do' attitude from the children. There have been so many smiles from adults and children alike since our full return. Please can I remind all adults, that face masks should be worn by parents and carers if you are coming onto the playground at the end of the day to collect children – thank you in advance for your support.

As we get closer to the Easter holidays, we are busy preparing events for the children. Our PTA will be organising an Easter Egg Hunt for each class bubble, ensuring that it is conducted in a Covid secure way.

All Nursery through to Y2 children are invited to make their own Easter bonnets and all KS2 children to make their own Easter gardens. Children will need to make these at home please and bring them into school on the 1st April, ready for our judges to choose and first and runner up prize in each class, (if children don't want to make them, that's totally fine). Please make sure that all entries have your child's full name and class on them so that they can be returned to the rightful owner. There will be other learning activities on this day within classes based on the theme of Easter which will be a great way to end the term, we're really looking forward to it.

**Sharon Lewis** 

Headteacher



## FREE SCHOOL MEALS UPDATE

I can confirm that the government will continue to support families with means tested free school meals during the Easter holidays.

Vouchers will be emailed to parents directly as they were previously to ensure that no child goes hungry. As before, if you experience any problems then please do let us know and we will look into this for you.

If your contact details have changed, then please make sure you let us know.

Thank you in advance.